J. Kenneth Sanford 

Conducted by Tom Bowers on October 5, 2007, in Charlotte, N.C. 
(36:33)
This is an accurate account of the interview but it is not a transcript. Sanford also brought written memories of the school and other items.

Track 1 (9:55). He discussed how he developed an interest in journalism and how that led him to UNC. On his mother’s advice, he went to Mars Hill College for his first two years. He grew up in Clyde, N.C. He talked about memories of the J-school and Bynum Hall. Typewriters were in bad condition, but the faculty members were dedicated. Skipper Coffin was not held in very high regard by administrators, but students loved him. He had some bad habits, smoked cigars and had terrible coughing spasms. Walter Spearman was a wonderful, caring professor. Students appreciated that he was a working reviewer while teaching the subject. Joe Morrison was a bit more sophisticated than the other faculty members. Students knew he had been an unwitting victim of a nationally televised game show. Phillips Russell came from a distinguished family and was a published, creative author. He used to say, “Bring on the bear,” meaning to get right into the story. Stuart Sechriest taught technical skills like page design. William Lassiter of the Smithfield Herald was a part-time teacher, and Weimar Jones of the Franklin Press also shared his experiences as a small-town editor. 

Track 2 (10:05). He talked about students he remembered. Two were from Mars Hill—Irwin Potts and Gene Roberts. Some were from the Daily Tar Heel: Charles Kuralt, Rolfe Neill, Louis Kerr, Chuck Hauser, Ed Yoder, Tom Lambeth, Fred Powledge, Dick Creed, and Jack Claiborne. He also knew Tom Wicker and Marjorie Hunter. Gordon Gray was publisher of the Winston-Salem newspapers and president of UNC. He was a hands-off publisher.  

Track 3 (5:40). He discussed memories of the school at the transition between Coffin and Neil Luxon. They were very different. The university wanted someone who would build up the respect of academic people for the school. Luxon was somewhat stuffy and pompous. Sanford took Luxon’s journalism history course. Luxon installed a chapter of Kappa Tau Alpha, which was another effort to raise the standards of the school. Luxon earned the respect of other deans and academics on campus. Luxon also had somewhat of an ego. On his wall, he had a signed comic strip from Milton Caniff, the famous cartoonist. Luxon made an effort to reach to students; he did not do it as easily as others, however. Sanford appreciated the strong liberal arts emphasis in the school and recalled the economics course in particular. The school turned out a lot of great journalists. Gerald Johnson was another graduate of Mars Hill College and was one of the most distinguished journalists of his time. 

Track 4 (4:19). He reviewed his career after UNC. He went first to the Winston-Salem Journal, where he was one of the first people with a master’s degree on the staff. He and Joe Doster were in the second cohort of M.A. students in the school. He thought about going into public relations. Luxon told him there was nothing wrong with PR, but he wanted Sanford to promise to work five years at a newspaper first, which he did. He went to Charlotte to work with people trying to get Charlotte College into the UNC system as UNC-Charlotte. He worked with Bill Friday and Arnold King. 

Track 5 (4:41). He relived some of his experiences at UNC-Charlotte. He did a variety of things at first, including being the first alumni director of the school. He became active in the Public Relations Society of America at the state and local level and wrote a history of UNC-Charlotte. It grew from 1,700 students when he started to 17,000 when he quit.

Track 6 (1:53). He talked about what Carolina meant to him. 
